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Penny St. Louis - Director of Planning and Urban Development

Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

October 27, 2011
William H. Leete, Jr.

Leete & Lemieux, P.A.

95 Exchange Street

P.O. Box 7740

Portland, ME  04112

RE:
154-178 Warren Avenue – 295-G-8 – B-4 Commercial Corridor Zone

Dear Attorney Leete,

I am in receipt of your request for a determination letter concerning the property located at 154-178 Warren Avenue.  The property is located within a B-4 Zone. 

Currently Keeley the caterer occupies the building.  You have stated that the Elks would like to relocate at this location.  It is my understanding that the Elks are a private fraternal organization.  Private and fraternal organizations are specifically listed and allowed in all the residential zones and many business zones. Private and fraternal organizations are not specifically listed in either the permitted uses (section #14-229.11) or conditional uses (section 14-229.11.1) of the B-4 zone.  The Land Use Ordinance goes on to state under section 14-229.12: “Uses not expressly enumerated in section 14-229.11 as permitted uses are prohibited”.
Therefore, the Elks, Portland Lodge No. 188 B.P.O.E., a fraternal organization, is not a permitted use in the B-4 zone. The Elks would not be permitted to occupy the building at 154-178 Warren Avenue.

You have the right to appeal my decision concerning this matter.  If you wish to exercise your right to appeal, you have 30 days from the date of this letter in which to appeal to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  If you should fail to do so, my decision is binding and not subject to appeal.  Please contact this office for the necessary paperwork that is required to file an appeal.

Very truly yours,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator

Room 315 – 389 Congress Street – Portland, Maine  04101  (207) 874-8695 – FAX:(207) 874-8716 – TTY:(207) 874-3936


